


National Federation of the Blind of Connecticut
January 2020 Board Meeting Minutes

Called to order: 11:00 AM
Roll Call: Beth, Shonda, Josephina, Melissa, Phil, Jim, Nathaniel, Julie, Noble, Bonnie, Korine, Honorata, George, Lynn, Jim, Edward, Deb, Frances, Randy, Marchele, Miranda, George, Charlie, Gary, Raul, Megan, Alex, Saba

NFB Pledge

Treasurer’s report (as of January 9, 2020):
Checking account balance: $31,456.32
Savings account balance: $52,522.65
General and Restricted Funds:
General fund (liquid assets): $49,031.11
Restricted funds: $34,947.86
Blackford Fund: $6,306.00: Received funding from application last fall in the 	amount of $4,800 and deposit has cleared; Will send a check for annual 	payment for portion of the service of $4,750.00 next week
	Will result in $1,556.00; Could be used for outreach tables to demonstrate 	Newsline
Cummins Fund: $9,473.91
Demarest fund: $7,697.95
	Awards a $3,000 scholarship each year; Could comfortably award this 	scholarship this year and the next; If the rate of annual donations over the 	past few years remains consistent, the scholarship could be awarded every 	year
Higley Fund: $334.95 
Bruce Woodward scholarship fund: $126.50
Bell Program Fund: $3,853.02
Paul Duquette Technology Fund: $3,498.94
Shoreline Chapter now has their own bank account
At-large chapter: $159.50
Waterbury Chapter: $202.05
Connecticut Association of Blind Students: $1,098.92 
CT Association of Guide Dog Users: $782.05 
CT Association of Blind Merchants: $20
Southwest Chapter: $128.19
Hartford Chapter: $181.05
East of the River chapter Assets (until March 28, 2021): $1,084.83

General fund balance has increased from around $18,000 to $49,000 over the past year

Income from fundraising has only tapered off from $94,000 to $79,000, due to the continuous effort of mailing out fundraising solicitations

Reduced rent and staff expenses greatly

Conservative with subsidies to Washington Seminar and National Convention

Income from fundraising and donations over the past year has been approximately $79,000

About $15,000 - $20,000 must be raised each year in order to provide similar subsidies for Washington Seminar and National Convention, depending on how many members apply for Washington Seminar and National Convention subsidies or the budget applied by the subsidies selection committee

estimate providing roughly $4,000 in Washington Seminar subsidies this year
State convention expenses should be similar to past years, but could be offset by significant sponsorships

The cost of an outreach director is approximately $25,000 per year, with the expenses of a telephone line and Internet, NOT INCLUDING rent

Would be possible for the board to make additional modest investments towards membership development and National Convention subsidies larger than last year and more similar to what we have given in the past

DORS-BESB Report: Beth
	The Advisory Board and SRC are having a combined meeting on January 23rd. Beth has sent out BESB’s most recent list of proposed changes and updates to the CT list serve for NFB members to review and comment on. Might take note of appropriate caseloads for rehabilitation counselors and the prospect of overpaying them. Concern that BESB will pay for shorter residential adjustment to blindness training programs, such as the Carroll Center, but will not fund 9-month programs such as the Louisiana Center which are often necessary for clients. Suggestion to bring this issue of poor funding to the state capital as well as BESB. Encourage members to voice their concerns, advocate for action. Concern about BESB not providing assistive technology when an employer cannot pay for it. 
	Deb is still awaiting approval to join the SRC. Several blind people sit on the SRC, but the more the better. As new positions open up, these offerings will be sent to the CT NFB list serve

Pac Plan Report: Honorata
Three chapters are contributing
Out of 100 members in the CT affiliate, 20% or less are contributing individually
Contributions are a minimum of $5 a month
Any member can sign up with Honorata or through Patty Chang
Please inform Honorata if you sign up so that she can keep track

Dream Maker’s circle Report: Honorata
A way to allocate some of your life savings to the NFB after passing on. Could come from life insurance or naming NFB as a secondary beneficiary. Members have control of the amount of money they choose to leave behind. Used to benefit a wide variety of causes within the NFB. No personal information is released to the NFB (honor system)

Federationist
The most recent issue of the Federationist was sent to Lucia last week and is pending review. Still struggling with contributions from our members. Would like to make the Federationist more accessible to all. Can send submissions via email to macarney97@gmail.com. Can have a phone conversation with Melissa so that she may act as a scribe for your words. Can send hard copy submissions in braille. Federationist is then sent out by Lucia in multiple formats, such as a digital written file, MP3 file, and large print

Washington seminar Update: Jim
Washington seminar will be held from February 10th through February 13th. Expecting 10 to 12 of our affiliate membersto attend.

Legislative Issues:
	Access Technology Affordability Act (ATAA): would create a $2,000 tax credit to offset the cost of assistive technology (note takers, magnifiers, etc.)
Accessible Instructional Materials in Higher Education Act (AIM High): would create standards and guidelines  for universities to follow to make textbooks and other course materials accessible to blind students
	Greater Access and Independence through Nonvisual Access Technology (GAIN) Act: would establish guidelines reinforced by the federal Trade Commission and FDA to make everyday appliances, such as exercise and medical equipment, fully accessible to the blind
	Even if you are not able to attend Washington seminar, you can call and email your local Congressman to support these bills. Continue to contact your Congressman after Seminar to advocate. These bills are not passed overnight, and take even longer to go into effect.
	In the process of scheduling Congressional appointments

BELL (Braille Enrichment for Literacy and Learning) Academy Update:
President Maryanne Melley has appointed Honorata to be the Bell Academy Coordinator
Bell Academy has not been active since 2016
Open to students ages 4 through 12
Reserved two weeks in the summer for the program (July 27th through August 7th)
Need volunteers to work with a TVI and braille instructor
Will be held at the Montessori school in West Hartford
Spread the word to young students
Search for TVI and braille instructor
Need more donations to reach a goal of $8,000 to $10,000 to fund the program
Need to work out transportation logistics for the students
Certain logistics will ultimately depend on the money we can raise
No official cap on the number of students
Hope to expand the program to other areas in the state in the future if the program is successful
Program is free for the students
Program involves a bit of cooking, mobility, braille, and hands on activities
National will send a representative up to Connecticut for Bell Academy training
Anyone interested should attend training, details to come

Connecticut Convention
Shout out to Deb and the convention committee for a successful convention
Pleasant experience for first-time attendees
Convention will be held on the weekend of Halloween this year at the same hotel
Convention committee has yet to be determined
Suggestion for sponsorship and donation forms to be sent out sooner
Convention is a joint effort from the committee, not just the chair
Suggestion to ask first ever Connecticut affiliate president to speak at this year’s convention

Chapter Updates
At-Large chapter: Edward
Meets by phone once a month
10 members so far
Next topic will be about phone scam prevalence and prevention
Due to class schedule, Edward must step down
At-large chapter needs new leader
Anyone can join
Jim Cronin volunteered to lead the chapter

Central Connecticut chapter: Deb
Children’s Fair on February 8th and 9th at the Connecticut Convention Center
Will display mystery box and braille display poster board with print alphabet to help children learn their names in braille
Yoga teacher coming to February chapter meeting who is exceptional with audio cues and descriptions
Charity Cycle Challenge on March 21st
Successful restaurant outing around the holidays
Board member position to fill but no other elections

Hartford Chapter: Beth
Chapter meeting next Saturday
A few members of the central Chapter migrated to the Hartford chapter to provide membership
7 members thus far

Waterbury chapter: Josephina
Worked with Dominicanos USA to organize a Three Kings Day for kids
Nothing planned for the future as of yet

Shoreline chapter: Shonda
Joined with the Southern CT Chapter to organize a Thanksgiving potluck dinner
Meeting location will change to another church about 5 minutes down the road
Lost a member on December 22nd to the flu

Southern chapter: Marchele
Held successful holiday party at Olive garden in Orange
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting location is under renovation, chapter meetings will resume in February
Brainstorming future goals and achievements for the chapter

Southwest chapter: Phil
Got together at a pizza restaurant for lunch at the beginning of December
After hosting blind golfer and clinic, golf course would like to organize a golf tournament to benefit CT NFB
Elections in April
Phil will not be running as president
Adding half an hour to each Southwest chapter meeting to allow for assistive technology training and learning
Meets the first Saturday of each month to allow members to visit other chapter meetings throughout the month

Additional Notes
Working on the accessibility of affiliate website
Chapter dues are due by mid-February, must update current rosters and information
National convention will be held in Houston in mid-July this year
Southern Chapter will hold April board meeting on second Saturday of the month
A few subsidies for national convention are available through the Connecticut affiliate, as well as the Jernigan Fund for first-time convention attendees
National academic scholarships are available to students
Whenever possible, get involved with your local government, join ADA committee, contribute to accessibility in your community





 


 


National Federation of the Blind of Connecticut


 


January 2020 Board Meeting Minutes


 


 


Called to order: 


11:00 AM


 


Roll Call: Beth, Shonda, Josephina, Meliss


a


, Phil, Jim, Nathaniel, Julie, Noble, 


Bonnie, Korine, Honorata, George, Lynn, 


Jim


, Edward, Deb, Frances, Randy, 


Marchele, 


Miranda, George,


 


Charlie,


 


Gary, Raul


, Megan, Alex, Saba


 


 


NFB Pledge


 


 


Treasurer’s report


 


(as of January 9, 2020)


:


 


Checking account balance: $31,456.32


 


Savings account balance: $52,522.65


 


General and Restricted Funds:


 


General fund (liquid assets): $49,031.11


 


Restricted funds: $34,947.86


 


Blackford Fund: $6,306.00


:


 


Received funding from application last fall in the 


 


amount of $4,800 and deposit has cleared


; 


W


ill send a check for annual 


 


payment for


 


portion of the s


ervice of 


$4,750.00 next week


 


 


Will result in $1,556.00


; 


Could be used for 


outreach tables 


to demonstrate 


 


Newsline


 


Cumm


i


ns Fund: $9,473.91


 


Demarest fund: 


$7,697.95


 


 


Awards a $3,000 scholarship each year


; 


Could comfortably 


award this 


 


scholarship this year and 


the next


; 


If


 


the 


rate of annual donations over the 


 


past few years 


remains consistent, the scholarship could be 


award


ed


 


every 


 


year


 


Higley Fund: 


$334.95 


 


Bruce Woodward scholarship fund: $126.50


 


Bell Program Fund: $3,853.02


 


Paul Duquette Technology Fund: 


$3,498.94


 


Shoreline Chapter now has their own bank account


 


At


-


large chapter: $159.50


 


Waterbury Chapter: $202.05


 


Connecticut Association of Blind Students: 


$1,098.92 


 




    National Federation of the Blind of Connecticut   January 2020 Board Meeting Minutes     Called to order:  11:00 AM   Roll Call: Beth, Shonda, Josephina, Meliss a , Phil, Jim, Nathaniel, Julie, Noble,  Bonnie, Korine, Honorata, George, Lynn,  Jim , Edward, Deb, Frances, Randy,  Marchele,  Miranda, George,   Charlie,   Gary, Raul , Megan, Alex, Saba     NFB Pledge     Treasurer’s report   (as of January 9, 2020) :   Checking account balance: $31,456.32   Savings account balance: $52,522.65   General and Restricted Funds:   General fund (liquid assets): $49,031.11   Restricted funds: $34,947.86   Blackford Fund: $6,306.00 :   Received funding from application last fall in the    amount of $4,800 and deposit has cleared ;  W ill send a check for annual    payment for   portion of the s ervice of  $4,750.00 next week     Will result in $1,556.00 ;  Could be used for  outreach tables  to demonstrate    Newsline   Cumm i ns Fund: $9,473.91   Demarest fund:  $7,697.95     Awards a $3,000 scholarship each year ;  Could comfortably  award this    scholarship this year and  the next ;  If   the  rate of annual donations over the    past few years  remains consistent, the scholarship could be  award ed   every    year   Higley Fund:  $334.95    Bruce Woodward scholarship fund: $126.50   Bell Program Fund: $3,853.02   Paul Duquette Technology Fund:  $3,498.94   Shoreline Chapter now has their own bank account   At - large chapter: $159.50   Waterbury Chapter: $202.05   Connecticut Association of Blind Students:  $1,098.92   

